Conclusion
The Rapporteur, Mr. SweET, then read the summary account of the Conference.

The CHalRMAN asked for a vote in favour of adopting the report; this was carried
and a vote of thanks to the two rapporteurs was proposed by Mr. Aujame and
scconded by Mr. Squier. The report of this session would be submitted for approval
when the whole record was circulated.

The CHARMAN welcomed Mrs. Moos of India representing the High Commis-
sioner’s Office in London and herself in charge of education. She then thanked
those who had worked to prepare the Conference and especially Mr. Carline and
_Mr. Dunbar Marshall, on behalf of all the observers, She suggested that this
Conference might urge that the active collaboration of Unesco be sought to produce
a series of films on the arts and painting of the East and West—a series of slides
had already been produced—and supported the Brazilian Delegate’s suggestion for
the exchange of museum material, saying that it would be worth while if a sub-
committee of this Conference could be formed to assist in this,

The CHARMAN welcomed the recommendations and said that they would be
passed on to the Tokyo Conference. He expressed his thanks to the Vice-President,
Prof. Rogers and to the Past President, Mr, Kestelman. He also expressed the
appreciation of the U.K. National Committee for the participation of so many
‘observers, not only from Great Britain but also from India, South Africa, Malaysia
and other parts of the world—their contributions had been most helpful and valu-
able, and the record of the Conference would be communicated to them.,

Mr. Dunbar MarsHaLL, Conference Secretary-General, speaking in French, said
he wanted to thank the many helpers who had given their time and skill with such
4 sense of dedication especially Mr. and Mrs, Meyer and Miss Kelley-Patterson.
He praised the work of Mrs. Vaughan Williams, his' assistant, and went on to
express his faith in the value of the ferment brought about by the exchange of
ideas between artists the world over,

Mr. SWEET proposed a vote of thanks to Mr. Marshall; and Mr. Kestelman
thanked Mrs. Vaughan Williams for all the work she had done.

The CrHAIRMAN then closed the Conference.
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